
No.13001/ 2.69 Royal Thai Embassy
Copenhagen

The Royal Thai Embassy presents its compliments to the Royal Thai

Honorary Consulate in Vilnius and has the honour to inform the latter that as of 12 August

@! onwards, Thai Immigration Bureau will commence prohibiting visa runners from

entering into Thailand. Those who wish to enter into Thailand for other purposes than

tourism or for tourism with a period longer than the exemption scheme allows specifically

to each national should obtain the appropriate visas prior to their arrival.

In this regard, the Royal Thai Embassy kindly requests the Royal Thai

Honorary Consulate to publicize this information on its website as well as at the Consulate.

Attached herewith is a copy of the Embassy's Official Announcement.

The Royal Thai Embassy avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the

Royal Thai Honorary Consulate in Vilnius the assurances of its high consideration.

It itl

The Royal Thai Honorary Consulate,

VILI\IIUS.
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AIINOT]NCEMENT REGARDING VISA RT]N

The Royal Thai Embassy in Copenhagen wishes to announce that as of

12 Aueust 2014 onwards, Thai Immigration Bureau will commence prohibiting visa

runners from entering into Thailand. The visa exemption scheme is for tourism purpose

only, therefore, those wishing to enter into Thailand for other pu{poses than tourism or for

tourism at a period longer than the exemption scheme allows specifically to each national

should obøin the appropriate visas prior to their arrival.




